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  Shelling situation of the enemy was seized up in the area of Cholwon County of south Kangwon Province, the forefront area of the 5th corps of our army, around 9:45 a.m. on the 14th in the wake of October 13.
  Coping with the enemy situation, the General Staff of the KPA ordered the units on the eastern and western fronts to fire warning shots with multiple launch rocket system over the East and West Seas in the interior of our army corresponding to the spot of enemy situation between 17 and 20 hours on the 14th as part of countermeasures.
  The threatening fire made by the frontline units of our army on the afternoon of the 14th was aimed at giving a clear warning to the repeated intentional provocations of the enemy in the front area once again.
  In the future, too, our army will never connive at any provocative moves of the enemy aggravating the military tension of the Korean peninsula but take radical and crushing military countermeasures.
  The south Korean army must immediately stop the reckless provocative action inciting the military tension in the front area.

  Pyongyang
  October 15, Juche 111(2022)
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